Academic Standards and Assessment Committee

Chair Report to Committee

Sent to committee members on 2 Sept. 2021

The GBC Assessment Committee merged with the Academic Standards Committee in 2019.
You will find the charges for this committee below.

This report intends to inform committee members of some areas our committee will likely work on this year and request feedback on the best methods and times for meetings.

ASSESSMENT

Last year, the faculty senate chair asked our committee to review the course assessment process
. I did not get any further information or direction for what changes were requested or what was expected of our committee.

I will be meeting with Dean Mary Doucette to get clarification and will report back to the committee.
From the limited information I have, I think that the request to revise the course assessments is to align the assessments with these NWCCU directives regarding the assessment of academic programs and courses:
1. Assessment methodologies and tools that are accurate, relevant, clear and reflective of student performance and achievement.

2. Assessments that are usable in effecting change at all levels of an institution.
Revising our course assessments to align with the same assessment used by the General Education Program would move us toward these goals. The actions to emphasize are: relying on measurable data to assess student learning outcomes and the success of a course and providing reliable data for institutional assessment. The following language from the “Assessment Structure” section of the Gen Ed Committee’s Five Year Plan document explains this further:

“The best method of producing assessment data . . . would allow instructors/departments to design assessments for . . . courses that are of value to the instructor and the department but also useful for assessment at the institutional level.”

The General Education Committee’s guidelines focus on “observable demonstrations of student learning, utilize[ing] appropriate general education outcomes, [and] contain[ing] quantifiable data, etc. etc.) but allow individual faculty and departments to determine the precise methods of assessment within their courses.”

As I stated earlier, I am still researching what changes are requested for the Course Assessment Reports, but our committee will be working this year on creating an assessment report that emphasizes concrete, observable data and produce usable data to the institution regarding student achievement of student learning outcomes for courses at GBC. 
If any of you are members of the General Education Committee, please share any insight on this.

GRADE APPEALS

I have already received a request from a student for a grade appeal hearing. I sent the request back to the student because she had not filed a formal complaint, and the student only sent a group of emails and records of grades with no context or an indication of the change the student is requesting.

If the student files a formal complaint, I must respond to her within 15 days of the receipt of the written complaint and arrange a hearing with the student, the instructor, and a full or quorum meeting of the Academic Standards Committee. So, I may be contacting all of you to arrange a grade appeal hearing.

PLAGIARISM POLICY

At the end of last semester, Dean Doucette requested that our committee write recommendations for a plagiarism policy that GBC could adopt. I will get more information on this.

MEETING DAYS AND FORMAT
Please let me know if you prefer to meet in person or via Zoom. For me, Zoom works best. When we have our first meeting, I will send out a Doodle poll to find the best day and time for everyone to meet.
COMMITTEE CHARGES

If you are new to the committee, here are our charges:
Academic Standards and Assessment


      
Charges:

a. Review and/or recommend policies on academic standards such as, grading, course or semester forgiveness, and academic dishonesty;

b. Conduct grade appeals as detailed in GBC Policy;

c. Provide policy guidance on course and program level student learning outcomes and assessment issues;

d. Establish and/or review the program evaluation process and results, in conjunction with the appropriate dean;

e. Evaluate course and program level assessment processes and make recommendations as needed;

f. Communicate with the appropriate deans in order to coordinate assessment issues;

g. Review and make recommendations on other topics as assigned by the Faculty Senate Chair, the Faculty Senate Executive Board, or the Faculty Senate Body;

h. Recommends policies regarding grade appeals, admissions, transfers, and general academic regulations;

i. Reviews departmental recommendations regarding requests for nontraditional credit;

Composition: 

j. Representation should come from academic faculty with broad participation from programs and departments; 

And the Vice President for Student and Academic Affairs or a designee shall be the ex-officio member of this committee.

Submitted to the Academic Standards and Assessment Committee on Sept. 2, 2021

Susanne Bentley, Chair

�I would hope this would be an ongoing process to see if this process is effective.  It would be good for the committee to do some initial reconnaissance on this component.  Get a sense from Deans and Departments about the process.  What is working and what may not be. This would also address the charges c, d, e, and f.


�Let me “sit down” with Jake and iron out this aspect.  Next month may be a good time for him and I to discuss this aspect of the assessments and the processes that revolve around their curation, etc.  Next semester we may be able to devote some committee time to this more nuanced task.





